Dear [Representative's Name],
I am writing to urge you to vote NO on supporting the 'Letter of Intent' to abolish the Department of Education. While we understand the desire for state lawmakers to have more control over local decisions, it is important to recognize the extensive responsibilities of the Department of Education beyond the K-12 school system. In addition to administering Title I and IDEA funds, the department also:
· Manages college financial aid and federal student loans
· Maintains and collects data from all colleges, universities, and vocational training programs that participate in federal financial aid programs
· Provides funding to colleges and universities through grants that support student enrollment and completion
· Promotes improvements in the quality and usefulness of education through federally supported research, evaluation, and sharing of information
Supporting this letter sends a misguided message, especially as it represents the Utah State Board of Education. Please vote NO on supporting this letter. It does not represent the views of the majority of educators in Utah.
Sincerely,
[Your Name]
[Your Personal Contact Information (do not use your school information)]

